
A special greeting to all of 
you and wishing you have a 
beautiful Christmas and a 
Happy New Year. Above all 

have peace in your hearts. 

 Hereby I want to thank our 
Father for all your support 
to our ministry and our 
family. Thank you very 
much and we are very 
grateful for your contribu-

tions this year. 

The results are with 10 
congregations in Honduras 
and one in Nicaragua with 
a total membership of 445 

people including children. 

In Nicaragua lost two 
Churches for lack of na-
tional vision and also be-
cause we long to help with 

missionary visits. 

We ended the year in Ac-
tion Agape with nine chil-
dren. Two sponsored chil-
dren who failed the school 
year due to lack of parental 
interest, we will be working 
with this problem for next 

year. We are very pleased  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

with the 7 children who 
spent their school year 
with high ratings and are 
now ready for the next 

grade. 

 

 

Dear friends and Brothers of the Kingdom 

YOUNG 

This year we consolidated 
youth groups of churches. 
With moral and spiritual 
values in all events that 
were made. There are 
many young people in our 
churches in college in San 
Pedro Sula.  A sponsored 
youth already has 8 

classes; he helps us in the 
office in spare time. For this 

we give glory to God. 

In conclusion, I just want 
your prayers and support 
for this year 2013 and we 
declare that this will be "the 
year of victory"   can you 
help us make this year of 

victory is much bigger? 

Have a Christmas full of 

grace and love 

 

 

Miguel Pinell 
Wings of Mercy Interna-

tional Ministries 
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Wings of Mercy  

International Ministry 

 

Inspired by his Mercy and 

Grace to serve others. 

  


